
 
 
            
            21 December 2015 
 
 

JS/15/63 
 

Family Leave – Consistency of Practice across Councils 
 
 
Dear Colleague 
 
The SNCT Support Group met on 26 November 2015 and asked the Joint Secretaries to remind 
LNCTs that continuous service provisions for all Family Leave contained in Section 7 Paragraph 
7.1.2 of the Handbook of Conditions of Service are to be applied consistently when a teacher 
moves employment between Councils. For ease of reference Paragraph 7.1.2 is reproduced below: 
 

For all Family Leave  
7.1.2 Any previous employment with councils, employers listed in the Redundancy Payment 
(Local Government) (Modification) Order 1990 (as amended) and any other employment deemed 
by the council to be relevant, should be counted as continuous service (as defined in the 
Employment Rights Act 1996) subject to a gap in employment not exceeding one working week. 

 
Thank you for your support in this matter. 
  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
Tom Young (Employers’ Side) 
Drew Morrice (Teachers’ Panel) 
Stephanie Walsh (Scottish Government) 

 
Joint Secretaries 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COSLA 
Verity House 
19 Haymarket Yards 
EDINBURGH 
EH12 5BH 
T: 0131 474 9200 
F: 0131 474 9292 
E: tomy@cosla.gov.uk 
 

Teachers’ Panel 
46 Moray Place 
Edinburgh 
EH3 6BH 
T: 0131 225 6244 
F: 0131 220 3151 
E: dmorrice@eis.org.uk 

 
 
Scottish Government Schools Directorate 
2A South Victoria Quay 
Edinburgh 
EH6 6QQ 
T: 0131 244 0230 
F: 0131 244 0957 
E: stephanie.walsh@gov.scot 
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